HADCO
Board Meeting Minutes

April 29, 2021
PLACE:  Myers Center
TIME:    12:32 p.m.



 
ATTENDEES: Jeff Cooley, Mike Baker, Chris Spens, Donna Bosier, and Janeal Kohler.  Jerry Griese absent
READING & APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES: 
Commissioner Spens motioned to approve the minutes from the March 25, 2021 Board Meeting. Commissioner Baker seconded. No discussion. A vote was taken. All commissioners voted yes. Motion passed. 
REPORT OF THE SECRETARY: Mrs. Kohler presented the financial statements for March 2021 stating these statements represented the final unaudited balances for HADCO’s fiscal year. Mrs. Kohler explained the deficit for AMP 1 should be reduced with some pending yearend adjustments.   
HADCO received the certification of occupancy for the rehabbed admin building. Appliances are still back ordered.  HADCO has some spare refers that can be used until the new ones arrive and are moving forward with leasing the units. 
PUBLIC COMMENT: None. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  The Executive Director contract had been amended and a new copy provided to the Board based on the conversation at the previous Board meeting. No further action was needed on this item.
NEW BUSINESS:  
Commissioner Cooley mentioned the April Board meeting was usually when the new Chair and Vice Chair was elected.  Commissioner Baker made a motion for Commissioner Cooley to remain the Chair and for Commissioner Griese to be the Vice Chair. Commissioner Spens seconded. A vote was taken. All commissioners voted yes. Motion passed. 
Discussion on property acquisition – Mrs. Kohler explained the City of Roseburg had two lots for sale and per their housing plan wanted to give local non-profit affordable housing agencies an opportunity to submit a bid for the properties before opening it up to private buyers. Discussion was had on the size, possible uses and upcoming capacity to develop the lots. After discussion it was decided not to pursue the purchase of these properties. 

Mrs. Kohler reported the owner of Canyonville Apartment complex is trying to sell and approached HADCO.  The building is older with deferred maintenance. The owner stated he had been in communication with State legislators about possible funding for someone like HADCO to purchase it.  Discussion was had on the age and rehab needs of this property along with the capacity of HADCO.  After discussion it was decided not to pursue the offer to purchase the building. 

Mrs. Kohler reported another local non-profit agency had approached HADCO with the possibility of transferring some of their properties to HADCO.  It was explained they would like to focus more specifically on homeless services rather than property management.  The properties are currently financially unstable but there is some relatively easy corrections to management that could stabilize the funding.  Discussion was had over the pros and cons of taking over the portfolio. The Board would like to pursue this possible transaction. Commissioner Bosier requested staff from the local non-profit attend the next Board Meeting for further discussion. 
ADJOURNED: 1:21pm
